
 
 
 
 
 
        
        September 23, 2019 

 

 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Representative: 

 

On behalf of the members of the American Federation of State, County and 

Municipal Employees (AFSCME), I urge you to co-sponsor the Direct CARE 

Opportunity Act (H.R. 4397) introduced by Chairman Bobby Scott and Representative 

Susie Lee.  

Direct care workers are a lifeline to independence and dignity for the aging 

Americans and individuals with disabilities to whom they provide support services. The 

work is physically demanding, intensely personal in nature and requires an exceptional 

emotional connection. These workers deserve respect, in the form of better wages, 

training and career advancement. The Direct CARE Opportunity Act shows respect to 

these workers by: 

 

• Creating grants for 15 eligible entities, including states and localities, to invest in 

retaining and recruitment of direct care workers and providing them with 

advancement opportunities;  

• Implementing strategies to improve the working conditions of direct care workers 

through training and career pathways; and 

• Encouraging retention and career advancement in the direct care field. 

 

It is estimated that we will need an additional 5.2 million direct care workers by 

2024 to support an aging population.  H.R. 4397 responds to this growing demand for 

services to help individuals remain independent and live with dignity by showing respect 

and investing in this needed workforce. 

 

Again, I urge you to co-sponsor the Direct CARE Opportunity Act (H.R. 4397). 

       Sincerely, 

 
       Scott Frey 

Director of Federal Government Affairs 
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